

State of New Jersey

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER Lt. Governor DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Division of Solid & Hazardous Waste
401 E. State Street
PO Box 420, Mail Code 401-02C
Trenton, New Jersey 08625
Tel: (609) 984-4250
Fax: (609) 777-1951
www.state.nj.us/dep/dshw

CATHERINE R. McCABE

Commissioner

Carole Tolmachewich, Principal Planner County of Middlesex Division of Solid Waste Management 13-15 Kennedy Boulevard East Brunswick, NJ 08816

MM 3 7 2010

Dear Ms. Tolmachewich,

The Department of Environmental Protection's Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Middlesex County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated July 23, 2018. Administrative Action 001-18 to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of the modified block and lot designation of the Soil Safe, Inc. Class B Recycling Center located at the Terminus of Driftway Street in the Borough of Carteret. Specifically, the block and lot designation included in the County Plan is proposed to be modified from Block 10, Lots 10, 16-21 and Block 11.01, Lots 8, 10, 14 & 16 to Block 602, Lot 1 and Block 705, Lots 17 and 18.

The County Plan inclusion of the above noted block and lot revision of the Soil Safe, Inc. Class B Recycling Center will not result in any operational changes at the facility which is included in the County Plan to accept up to 7,000 tons per day of concrete, asphalt, brick, block, and petroleum contaminated soil.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, a change in the block and lot designation of an existing solid waste or recycling facility can be accomplished through an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the modified block and lot designation for the Soil Safe, Inc. Class B Recycling Center located at Block 602, Lot 1 and Block 705, Lots 17 and 18 is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609) 292-4393 or by e-mail at dawn.slawsky@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3

Bureau of Planning and Licensing